## Little Snake River Friends of the Library Minutes of the Meeting held April 11, 2013

Elaine Munzing, Vice-President, called the meeting to order at 12:50 p.m. Present were: (9)

Marilyn Caracena Linda Corners Kara Utt Linda Fleming Sandie Cheatham Trina Ferrin Kim Bair Nancy Wiggins

Elaine Munzing

**MINUTES** – Minutes of the March 13<sup>th</sup> meeting were read by Trina Ferrin. Linda Corners motioned to accept minutes as read and Nancy Wiggins seconded with everyone in favor.

**TREASURER'S REPORT** – Linda Corners presented the Treasurer's Report. Linda reported that she had not received a statement for the checking account for the month of March. She did talk with the bank and they are willing to refund the service fee. She did have a statement for savings and it has \$1,582.92. Linda Fleming moved to accept the report and Elaine Munzing seconded with everyone in favor.

## LIBRARIANS REPORT -

- Bingo for Books is Sandie's best turn out for a library event. She had 38 participants of all ages. They played Bingo for children's books. She will definitely do it again and asks that everyone be on the lookout for children's books.
- The photo scavenger hunt is in full swing. Sandie has talked with Lela Emmons at the LSR Museum and those that would like to submit these photos to the museum for the museum's music fest in July can do so. Nancy Wiggins motioned that Friends of the Library pay for the \$25.00 Amazon gift card for the end of the month drawing for the scavenger hunt and Elaine Munzing seconded with all in favor.
- To date, Sandie has had 44 people come to the library for its month long Easter egg hunt for children 10 years (or in 5<sup>th</sup> grade) and younger.
- Sandie would like to do the library book sale during the month of May instead of during the summer. The sale will start May 6<sup>th</sup> and will end May 30<sup>th</sup>. Donations are always welcome.

## **OLD BUSINESS –**

Linda Fleming talked with Don Day and he is unable to attend on the second Thursday in May. It was discussed that perhaps he could come some other day during the month and would it would simply be a program sponsored by the Friends of the Library. It was also discussed that perhaps he would present at the school with community members invited instead of two separate programs. If this is not possible, it was determined that FOL wait until September so he could still present at the school.

The book discussion group is planning on watching the movie "Lincoln." They have a couple of options; they could watch the movie in Craig at Mary Karen Solomon, the book discussion leader's home or they could watch the movie here in Baggs in the family room at the Valley Community Center. Everyone is invited as well as the book discussion members. Linda Fleming will contact the book discussion members via e-mail and determine what they would like to do.

Also, Linda Fleming will contact the book discussion members via e-mail and determine if they would like to participate in the fall or spring programs.

The Little Snake River Friends of the Library tax ID number, 501(c)3, was changed on April 11, 2013. Marilyn Caracena motioned that LSR FOL use their original tax ID number and Linda Fleming seconded with all in attendance in favor.

## **NEW BUSINESS –**

Linda Fleming and Sandie Cheatham are working to get a group together to go to David McCullough's presentation in Laramie, Wyoming. It is Tuesday, April 16<sup>th</sup> at 12:30 p.m. If there are enough people interested, they may be able to use the community bus provided it is not needed to go to Craig, Colorado. Linda recommended leaving Baggs before 9:30 a.m. so that they might be there early enough to get guaranteed seats.

Elaine Munzing motioned to close the meeting at 1:32 p.m. with Marilyn Caracena seconding with all in favor.

Respectfully, Trina Ferrin